
 APPEALS COMMITTEE  
11.30 A.M.  30TH APRIL 2015 
 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Chris Coates (Vice-Chairman), Tony Anderson, 

Kathleen Graham, Margaret Pattison (substitute for Terrie Metcalfe),  
Sylvia Rogerson (substitute for Helen Helme) and Roger Sherlock (substitute 
for Karen Leytham) 

  
 Apologies for Absence: 
  
 Councillors Helen Helme (Chairman), Karen Leytham and Terrie Metcalfe 
  
 Officers in Attendance:  
   
 Maxine Knagg Tree Protection Officer 
 Angela Parkinson Senior Solicitor 
 Annabelle Holloway Legal Apprentice 
 Jenny Kay Civic and Ceremonial Democratic Support Officer 
 
    In the absence of the Chairman, the Vice Chairman in the Chair.  
  
20 SITE VISIT:  TREE PRESERVATION ORDER NO. 544 (2015)  
 
 Prior to commencement of the meeting, a site visit was undertaken in response to 

objections received. 
 
The following Members were present on the site visit: 
 
Councillors Chris Coates (Vice-Chairman), Tony Anderson, Kathleen Graham,  
Margaret Pattison, Sylvia Rogerson and Roger Sherlock. 
 
Officers in Attendance: 
 

Maxine Knagg - Tree Protection Officer 

Jenny Kay - Civic and Ceremonial Democratic Support Officer 
 

  
21 MINUTES  
 
 The minutes of the meeting held on 19th December 2014 were signed by the Chairman 

as a correct record.  
  
    The Committee adjourned for 5 minutes.  
  
22 ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS AUTHORISED BY THE CHAIRMAN  
 
 There were no items of urgent business.  
  
23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
 There were no declarations of interest.  
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  Councillor Rogerson left the meeting midway through the following item and did    
 not return.  

  
24 TREE PRESERVATION ORDER NO. 544 (2015) RELATING TO AN AREA OF TREES 

AND WOODLAND ESTABLISHED WITHIN THE RIDGEWAY PARK ESTATE, 
LINDETH ROAD, SILVERDALE  

 
 The Committee considered three formal written objections to a decision of Lancaster 

City Council under Section 198 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 making an 
order in respect of an area of trees and woodland established within the Ridgeway Park 
Estate, Silverdale, being Tree Preservation Order (TPO) No. 544 (2015), and thereafter 
whether or not to confirm the order. 
 
It was reported that TPO No. 544 (2015) had been made further to a visit by a council 
officer in connection with planning application no. 15/00049/RCN, when it had come to 
the attention of the council that a large number of mature and early mature trees had 
been felled from woodland within the curtilage of Ridgeway Park, Lindeth Road, 
Silverdale.  
 
In determining whether or not to confirm the TPO, members heard representations from 
the Appellants - Alison McLeod, Roger Aitken and Anthony Stubbs - and Andrew 
Willison-Holt of Holt Planning Consultancy Ltd, agent for Mr. & Mrs. Stubbs.  The Tree 
Protection Officer then presented the case on behalf of Lancaster City Council. 
 

(The Tree Protection Officer, the Appellants - Alison McLeod, Roger Aitken, 
Anthony Stubbs and Ann Stubbs - and Andrew Willison-Holt, agent for  
Mr. & Mrs. Stubbs, left the meeting room whilst the Committee made  

its decision in private.) 
 

Members considered the options before them: 
 
(1) To confirm Tree Preservation Order No. 544 (2015) - 
  

(a) without modification; 
(b) subject to such modification as is considered expedient. 

 
(2) Not to confirm Tree Preservation Order No. 544 (2015).  
 
It was proposed by Councillor Graham and seconded by Councillor Margaret Pattison: 
 
“That Tree Preservation Order No. 544 (2015) not be confirmed.” 
 
Upon being put to the vote, 4 Members voted in favour of the proposition and 1 against, 
whereupon the Chairman declared the proposal to be carried. 
 

(The Tree Protection Officer, the Appellants - Alison McLeod, Roger Aitken, 
Anthony Stubbs and Ann Stubbs - and Andrew Willison-Holt, agent for  

Mr. & Mrs. Stubbs, returned to the meeting for the decision to be announced.) 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Tree Preservation Order No. 544 (2015) not be confirmed.  
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 Chairman 
 

(The meeting ended at 3.30 p.m.) 
 

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact 
Jenny Kay, Democratic Services: telephone (01524) 582065  

or email jkay@lancaster.gov.uk 
 


